
 
 
Via Email 

 

April 4, 2019 

 

Ayinde Rudolph, Ed.D., Superintendent 

 

Members of the Board of Trustees 

Mountain View Whisman School District 

1400 Montecito Avenue 

Mountain View, CA 94043 

 

Re: Your April 1, 2019 Letter Purporting to Issue a “Notice of Violation” Of A Denied Charter 

 

Dear Dr. Rudolph and Members of the MVWSD Board of Trustees,  

 

This letter responds to yours of Monday April 1st, 2019 regarding what you have erroneously 

described as a “Notice of Violation Pursuant to Education Code Section 47607(d)".  On March 

21, we explained to Dr. Rudolph and the MVWSD Board Trustees that our Charter Petition was 

denied. That letter is attached.   

 

A school district has two options when presented with a charter petition: approve or deny.  You 

violated the law by attempting to impose conditions and forcing a charter we do not want.  We 

reject those conditions. There is no approved charter here, and therefore no “violation” to 

“notice”.  We have no intention of engaging in your ill-conceived “revocation” exercise.  You 

cannot “revoke” a nonexistent charter.   

 

That said, your letter contains numerous false statements.  For example, no BMV representative 

has ever met with County Superintendent Mary Ann Dewan. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jennifer Anderson-Rosse 

Petitioner 

 

 


